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Pray for Healing :  Mike Embry (Bruce Wuebbenôs brother-in-law), 
Irene Rainsberger (Pastor Keriôs grandma), Mary Shick, Ruth Wingert, 
Rhys Stone (Larry & Kim Nelsonôs great grandson),  Joyce Knight, Myrl 
Haeft (Beulahôs nephew), Verla Lobdell, Teresa Alagna (Tammy Edlerôs 
sister),  Judy Welch, Bob Stewart, David Gerber (Shane Gerberôs father),  
Mike Rider (Judy Baerôs brother), Carl Munz, Deb Betcher  (friends of 
Bruce Wuebben), Scott, Sharon and Avery Reese (Friends of Renee 
Buisker), Pauline Lut z, Robert Hartwig,  Darryl W ybourn, Dave (Bonnie 
Brogeôs brother-in-law),  Todd Miller (Myrna Seuringôs nephew),  Kim 
Pluss (Dot Spielmanôs daughter), Eileen Snapp, Loren Brown (Holly Bussô 
father), Scott Bonnett, Vernon Baer, Myron Coaty, Tam Kryder, Vivien 
Rose Dascher John Gorz (Sue Bussianôs brother), Joanne Gruendler,  
Arlene Kryder , Irene Schubert 
 
In treatment:   
Pat Campbell (Mick Flynnôs sister) 
   
Our home -bound members and friends:  
Lois Thrasher (Liberty Village/Hawthorne Inn); Lorraine Bonebright 
(Pearl Pavilion); Pauline Lutz, Marilyn Holmes, Al Owens, & Carol Fluegel 
(all at Lena Living Center); Rita Rowe, Chris Liles (Oakley Courts); Bev 
Rakowska ï Forest Hills Nursing Home (Rockford );  Joyce Brinkmeier ï 
Presence St. Joseph Center 
 
In Military Service:  Kade Lobdell - In Basic Training  

 
hƴ aƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ all the women of the church were presented with 

devotional books by the Membership Committee.  If you did not receive 

one and would like one, please let Pastor Keri or Jeff or Judy Baer know, 

and we will do our best to see that you get one. 

 

Pastor Keri schedule in June:   Out of office June 2 in the 

afternoon and June 3 and 4 at Annual Conference in Schaumburg.   

Vacation ï June 8 through June 16. 

 

Pastor Keri 
Rainsberger 
815-369-5291 or 
Cell 614-542-9197 
 

June Servants 

Greeters  
2 ï  Evelyn Herman,  

            Vera Kempel 

9 -  Evelyn Herman,  

            Vera Kempel 

16 ï Colleen Rakowska, 

            Deloris Hicks  

23 ï Beulah Haeft, 

            Norma Robieson 

30ï Bruce & Lois Shelton 

 

Liturgist  
2 ï Roberta Rogers 
9 ï Bonnie Broge 
16 ï Tiffany Nieman  
23 ï Liz Gerber 
30 - Morgan Gerber 
 

Video Tech   
2 ï Lisa Dascher   

9 ï Elaine Williams  

16 ï Sharon Hammill   

23 ï Cathy Rich 

30 ï Cathy Rich   

   

Dial -a-Devotion 

2 ï Norma Klipping  

9 ï Eleanor Holmes 

16 ï Pat Phillips 

23 ï Janet Lobdell 

30 - Norma Klipping  

  

Fellowship 
2 ï UMW Sunday 
9 ï Baer Family  
16 ïMenôs Sunday  
23 ï Sally Buchenau, 
 Elaine Williams  
30 - Carol Buss 
 

 



 
 
Mustard Seed Thank you - Pastor Keri and Congregation of Lena United Methodist Church:  Thank 
you for thinking of the Friendship Center; and thank you for your generous gift of $200.  Your 
thoughtfulness is greatly appreciated.  God Bless, Robin Woolcock 

 
 

 

     From the Pastorôs Deské.. 
 

 

Sunday June 9 is Pentecost day! It is the day we celebrate the receiving of the Holy Spirit and birth 

of the church. Following Pentecost is a long season called either ñthe season after Pentecostò or 

ñOrdinary timeò (so called because it is numbered in order rather than because it is ñnormalò). 

What does it mean to live as a church empowered by the Holy Spirit to follow in the teachings of 

Jesus? That is the question that accompanies us through this long summer season. We will begin 

our ñordinaryò season with celebrations of the Holy Spirit's work among us. On June 9 we will have 

a special celebration of Pastor Jeff Baer's fiftieth anniversary of ordination. We will also have 

special Sundays celebrating the work of the men and women of the church. As the lazy days of 

summer and vacation season kicks in, let us not take a vacation from living out the work of the 

Holy Spirit.  

 

Bishop appoints  two new District Superintendents  

Bishop Sally Dyck is pleased to announce the appointments of two new District Superintendents. She has 
named the Rev. Brian Gilbert as the new DeKalb District Superintendent and the Rev. Fabiola Grandon-
Mayer as the new Rockford District Superintendent. Both appointments are effective July 1, 2019. Rev. 
Gilbert follows Rev. Young-Mee Park, who has been appointed to Hinsdale United Methodist Church; Rev. 
Grandon-Mayer follows Rev. Lisa Kruse-Safford, who has been appointed to First UMC in Crystal Lake.   
 
Rev. Fabiola Grandon-Mayer named Rockford DS.      Rev. Grandon-Mayer was born and raised in Chile in 
the Methodist Church; her father is a Methodist pastor. For five years she coordinated a program called 
Youth in Mission for all Latin America and the Caribbean Methodist churches. She was the Director for 
Youth and Young Adult Ministry of the World Methodist Council. "As a result, Fabiola has experience and 
the perspective of worldwide Methodism," said Bishop Dyck. "It has also honed her administrative and 
leadership skills." In addition to her previous experience with the global church, Bishop Dyck said Fabiola 
has been a tremendous asset in the revitalization, organization, and health of our Hispanic-Latinx ministries 
in the NIC. "She balances both a progressive and evangelical understanding of our Christian faith and 
ministry," Bishop Dyck added. Fabiola is a graduate of Asbury Seminary in Lexington, Ky. Her first 
appointment in the NIC was to First UMC in Elgin in 2012, and then to Centennial UMC in Rockford, where 
ǎƘŜΩǎ ōŜŜƴ ǎƛƴŎŜ нлмпΦ {ƘŜ ŀƴŘ ƘŜǊ ƘǳǎōŀƴŘΣ ǘƘŜ wŜǾΦ aŀǊƛƻ aŀȅŜǊΣ ǇŀǎǘƻǊ ƻŦ .ŜǘƘ 9ŘŜƴ ¦a/ ƛƴ wƻŎƪŦƻǊŘΣ 
have 6-year-old twins, Pedro and Paulina.  άL ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ōƭŜǎǎŜŘ ǘƻ ǎŜǊǾŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ wƻŎƪŦƻǊŘ 5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘ ŀǎ ŀ ǇŀǎǘƻǊ 
for the last six and a half years and I am excited to continue my pastoral ministry from another perspective 
along with a great group of clergy and laity committed to the mission that God has put in our hands," 
said Grandon-aŀȅŜǊΦ hǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘƛŜǎ ŦƻǊ ǎŀȅƛƴƎ άǘƘŀƴƪ ȅƻǳέ ǘƻ ōƻǘƘ wŜǾΦ tŀǊƪ ŀƴŘ Rev. Kruse-Safford and 
άƘŜƭƭƻέ ǘƻ wŜǾΦ DƛƭōŜǊǘ ŀƴŘ wŜǾΦ DǊŀƴŘƻƴ-Mayer will be publicized when details are made available. 



 
 
June Anniversaries  
6/2  Steven & Jenica Roenneburg 
6/7  Larry & Kim Nelson, Laverne & Marcia Pax 
6/9  Doug & Lori Robieson 
6/14 Dick & Kara Thomasson 
6/15 Pete & Allie Brown 
6/16 Darin & Tammy Wybourn  
6/24  Doug & Connie Kempel 
6/28  Matt & Kathy Phillips  
6/30  Gary & Aileen Schreiner, Doug & Darlene Pauley 
 
 

ÎÎÎÎÎÎÎÎÎÎ 

June  Birthday s 
6/2  Jax Korte 

6/5  Murry Lobdell  

6/6  Kendra Setterstrom, Scott Heitkam 

6/7  Kara Thomasson 

6/8  Dan Todd, Michael Liphart  

6/10  Sharon Schwartz 

6/12 Casey Roenneburg 

6/15 Nancy Price 

6/17 Drew Rogers, Eric Korte, Brendyn Smith 

6/18 Sylvia Vehmeier 

6/19 Curt Goeke 

6/20  Meagan Mader 

6/21 Betty Daws 

6/23  Payton Scace, Gretchen Heitkam 

6/24  Jr. Dascher 

6/25  Gary Schwartz 

6/26  Kade Lobdell, Susan Bussian, Steve Rothschadl, Mick Flynn 

6/27  Harold Meeker , Logan Thomas 

6/28  Rory Schulz 

6/29  Dot Spielmann, Joanne Snyder 

6/30  Bob Boyer 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Do you remember?  Thirty -three  years ago,  this month.  

 

From the files of the Lena Area Historical Society and Freeport Journal 

Standard June 27, 1986, story by Roxanne Fry : 

 

When members of the Lena United Methodist Church meet for services in the church 

basement this Sunday as they will for the next several weeks, the Rev. James Engelôs 

sermon will deal with the topic of thankfulness.  

 

The reason for the change in the worship site and Sundayôs sermon in the same:  The 

churchôs sanctuary ceiling collapsed early Friday morning, but no one was in the building 

at the time.   

 

Engel blames a structural failure in the suspended ceiling for sending tons of plaster and 

insulation into  the church sanctuary. 

 

The extend of the damage is still unknown, but half the churchôs pews, piano and organ 

were covered with debris, he said. 

 

Church custodian, Henry Krupke, said he heard a loud sound as he approached the church 

at about 6:15 am Friday but was unaware of what had happened until he went into the 

sanctuary about five minutes later. 

 

Church officials could not place an exact dollar amount on the damage Friday, but Engel 

said he guessed the cost of repairing the ceiling would be as high as $100,000.  

 

     Contributed by Gary Price 

 

 

     *************  
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¢Ƙƛǎ ƳƻƴǘƘΩǎ ǎǇƻǘƭƛƎƘǘ ƛǎ ƻƴ {ƘŀǊƻƴ IŀƳƳƛƭƭΦ   {ƘŀǊƻƴ ƧƻƛƴŜŘ 

our Video Tech team last May and can be found on the third 

Sunday of each month at the computer during Worship.   In 

addition, she often does Fellowship, has filled in at the 

church office and does a lot of volunteer work outside of the 

Church. 

IŀǘΩǎ ƻŦŦ ǘƻ ȅƻǳΣ {ƘŀǊƻƴΗ 



 
On Sunday, May 11 the Education Committee and Membership Committee acknowledged the graduates 

who are from Lena United Methodist Church during the morning worship service.  Gifts were presented to 

each of the students: 

Those graduating from Le-Win High School included the following 

1.  Cade Benson:  Cade is planning to attend Highland Community College.  He will pursue a degree in 
agriculture business or a related agriculture major. 

2. Rebecca Edler:  Rebecca plans to attend Highland Community College and major in Elementary 
Education. 

3. Kendall Lobdell:  Kendall plans to attend U.W. Madison and major in psychology with a minor in 
Spanish. 

4. Meagan Mader:  Meagan will be attending Indiana State University.  She will be majoring in 
nursing. Meagan was Valedictorian of her class.  She was one of the top two students. 

5. Kendra Setterstrom:  Kendra plans to attend Carthage College.  She will be majoring in nursing. 
All our special graduates were National Honor Society members and completed 60 plus hours of service to 

our community. 

 

Those completing their work at Highland Community College include the following 

1.  Brock Fransen:  Brock will be going on to Western Michigan University where he will complete his 
Associates Degree and then continue to study aviation for his .ŀŎƘŜƭƻǊΩǎ Degree.  He plans to be a 
pilot. 

2. Kayleigh Gerber:  Kayleigh graduated from Highland Community College Magna Cum Laude with an 
Associates of Arts degree.  She is a member of the National Honor Society Phi Theta Kappa. She will 
ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜ ƘŜǊ ŜŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴ ŀǘ aƛŎƘƛƎŀƴ {ǘŀǘŜ ¦ƴƛǾŜǊǎƛǘȅΩǎ WŀƳŜǎ aŀŘƛǎƻƴ /ƻƭƭŜƎŜ ǘƻ ǎǘǳŘȅ {ƻŎƛŀƭ 
Relations and Policy.  Her goal is law school. 

3. Kelsey Goeke: Kelsey graduated from Highland Community College with her degree in Associate of 
Applied Science Medical Assistant. She is working for Freeport Health Network. 

4. Evan James Voreis:  Evan graduated from Highland Community College Cum Laude with an 
Associate of Arts degree. 

 

The individual completing their college work this year was Jordan Oellerich.  Jordan will be graduating in 

December from Iowa State University.  Her degree will be in Agricultural and Life Sciences Education.  

Jordan plans to travel extensively for several months before returning to a job in the United States. 

 

We wish all our graduates the best as they continue their education or work in their chosen field.  Following 

the service of recognition cake, mints, nuts, grapes and beverages was served in Fellowship Hall.  Helping to 

serve was Eleanor Holmes, Lois Shelton, Marcia Lobdell, Beulah Haeft, Evelyn Herman, and Jeff and Judy 

Baer. 

 

 The Baccalaureate Service was held in the evening at Lena United Methodist Church with all the Lena 

pastors participating and Pastor Keri Rainsberger preaching. 

 

       Submitted by Judy Baer, Membership Co-chair 

 



Lena United Methodist Church ï Ad Council Meeting Minutes ï May 14, 2019 
 

Pastor Keri called the meeting to order at 7:21 pm in the absence of Randy Kryder.  Those present were Richard Holmes, 
Scott Stich, Cathy Rich, Pastor Roger Bronkema, Larry Nelson, Kim Nelson, Judy Buchenau, Sally Buchenau, Pastor Keri, 
and Chris Bartelt.  Pastor Keri led us in prayer. 
 
Everyone had a copy of the minutes from the March 12, 2019 meeting to review.  Minutes were approved with one minor 

correction  (Sally Buchenau was present at that meeting).  Sally Buchenau made the motion to approve 
minutes as amended and the motion was seconded by Cathy Rich. 
 
Committee Reports:   
Membership ï   Judy and Jeff Baer were absent but provided these comments:  1) They had a lot of good comments on 
the graduatesô recognition on May 12 and how everyone appreciated it.  There will be an article in the June Newsletter 
about the graduates.  2)  We need to start thinking about Fall Festival and ideas for the float when we hear what the Lena 
Lions have chosen as this yearôs theme.    3)  The Membership chairpersons appreciate the calls Pastor Keri has been 
making trying to contact some of the folks on the list who have lost touch with LUMC.   
 
Trustees  ï Richard report ed the old bus was sold for $400 which will pay for the lettering on the new bus.  The LED 
lights have all been put in the church.  Emergency lights in the church had to be repaired.  H&S will be seeding the old 
playground area.  The bid for seeding was $400 and the womenôs group will be paying for this.  AED training has been 
done.  We have purchased a wheelchair.  The lattice front of the upstairs A/V room will be lowered 4 inches.  Gary Buss 
had Chuck Kraft look at and bid this job.  Cost will be $200  
 
SPRC ï The SPRC met with Pastor Keri recently for her yearly evaluation.   
 
Finance  ï Financial info was covered during the finance meeting earlier in the evening. 
 
Education - Cathy Rich reported that Youth Sunday School is done for the summer.  Roberta has some events planned 
for the summer:  1) a 13-week Quilting activity 2) Campout at Lake LeAquaNa on August 9 and 10. 
 
Missions:   No report.  Missions committee has not reconvened. 
 
Worship ï Sally reported that the Worship committee has been very busy with all the extra services surrounding the 
Easter season.  The committee will be setting up another meeting soon.   Sally also reported the UMWôs Spring Fling was 
very successful. 
Youth Directorôs Report:   Pastor Roger Bronkema reported on his activities as youth director in March and April.  
He held a meeting with parents regarding the Monticello, Iowa mission trip.   No Lena youth are going on this trip.  He 
will be taking 6 youth from the Warren UMC.  He will continue to arrange mission work for youth (such as trips to 
Rockford Rescue Mission, etc.) 
 
Pastorôs Report:   Pastor Keri remined the Council she will be out quite a bit in June with Annual Conference June 2 
(pm) ï 4, and June 9ï15 for her bike ride vacation.    
 
Other Business:    

1) Sally asked why the flags were moved to the back of the church.  It was stated they were moved because of the 
TV monitors.   The Worship Committee will look at options for moving them, will work with the Trustees, will 
check with our veterans,   or possibly getting smaller flags for the front, and use the larger flags in the front for 
special patriotic days such as Flag Day, July 4th, Veteranôs Day, etc. so that we may respectfully display the flag. 
 

2) The Northern Illinois Conference (NIC) has revised the method for billing apportionments.  The assigned 
amount will not change, but it will be separated out into suggested amounts in different funds for annual and 
general conferences.  This impacts us because we do not currently pay our full assigned amount. Kim made a 
motion that was seconded by Judy that our monthly $500 apportionment in 2019 will be designated as follows: 
$450 each month will go to the NIC funds of ñSupport for Ordained Ministry, Mission and Evangelism, and 
Reconnecting the Connectionò.    $50 each month will go to one of the General Conference Funds as follows:  
June -World Service Fund, July - Ministerial Education Fund, August - The Episcopal Fund, September - 
Interdenominational Cooperation Fund, October - Black College Fund, November - Afr ica University Fund and 
December - General Administrative Fund.    All were in favor and motion carried.  
 

3) The following were identified by the Ad Council as recipients for present and upcoming Mustard Seed 
collections:  Current collection will go to Voices Domestic Violence, then:  RAMP and Lena Area Historical 
Society.  Future recipients will be decided at the next meeting. 
 

4) Pastor Keri would like to try having a neighborhood ñWorship/Picnicò this summer and will work with the 
Worship Committee to organize this.  Pastor Keri would like to try the Fairway Hills neighborhood.   The church 
parking lot was also suggested as a location.   

The meeting closed with a prayer at 8:37 pm.     The next meeting: will be July 9th, 2019 @ 7 pm    
                                                                                                            Respectfully submitted by Chris Bartelt, Secretary 
 



 
 
 

Lena United Methodist Church - Finance Committee Minutes ïMay 14, 2019 
 
 

Finance Chair, Kim Nelson, opened the meeting at 6:30 pm and Scott Stich led us in prayer.  Attendees:   
Judy Buchenau, Richard Holmes, Scott Stich, Cathy Rich, Larry Nelson, Pastor Keri, and Chris Bartelt.  
 
Scott made a motion to approve the March 12, 2019 meeting minutes and it was seconded by Richard.     
Motion carried, and minutes were approved.  
 
Kim reported that two short meetings have been held since the March 12 meeting and documentation of 
those meetings is as follows: 

- Monday, April 1, 2019 ï We had a benevolent request from the Lena Ministerial Group. Kim called 
Finance members (Steve Rothschadl, Randy Kryder, Scott Stich, Richard Holmes, Jeff and Judy 
Baer, Judy Buchenau) as funds were needed before the next meeting.  Those listed here as well as 
Larry and Kim N elson approved a request of $400 to pay a housing rent bill for a family needing 
assistance; and the check was made out to the owner of the rental property. 
 

- Sunday, April 21, 2019 ï Request from trustees to purchase bus.  Attendees:  Richard Holmes, Jeff 
and Judy Baer, Randy Kryder, Judy Buchenau, Cathy Rich, Scott Stich, Larry and Kim Nelson.  
Trustee chairman, Richard Holmes, gave an update on what we are wanting to purchase.  The old 
bus is in very bad condition and no longer suitable to be driven.  The committee was able to locate a 
bus through Bocker Auto Group.  It is very similar to the bus we now have.  Richard provided the 
meeting attendees with the all the details of the bus; and that the total cost would be $19,300.  We 
would still need to do painting of lettering for around $400 -$500.  Finance committee chairperson, 
Kim Nelson, reported that funds have been accumulating in the designated new bus account for 
several years from donations, fund raisers and memorials; and that there would be enough funds in 
these accounts to purchase this bus without raising any more funds.  Larry Nelson moved we pay the 
$19,300 for the bus.  It was seconded by Richard Holmes.  Motion carried.   

April Balance Sheet ï End of April general fund b alance is $11,383.49 which is lower from ending balance 
December 2018 of $18,203.64 because of a shortfall in income through April 2019. Income to expenses 
through April were short -$9,307.12. Designated fund balance at end of April  is $17,276.06 with balances 
lower from purchase of bus. The church maintenance designated account is still short about $900 even after 
closing out the emergency savings account of $1585 and the money from the Easter collection. Expenses for 
fixing the furnaces in education wing were higher than anticip ated. Richard stated that we still need to 
replace the chimney liner before the next heating season which may be $2500 or more. Trustees will discuss 
what is needed at their meeting next week so financing can be planned. 
 
P&L Reviews- March  Profit &Loss: Net loss in March is -$1,522.  April Profit &  Loss: Net loss in April was -
$1,839.    January through April  P&L:   Net loss -$9,307.12.  Total income was $39,314 which is below 
budget by $9,136. Total expenses were $ $48,621.53 which is below budget by $3,745.  Expenses have been 
held quite well through April,  but income is much lower than expected.  Discussion followed on income 
revenue.  Finance committee will closely monitor the next month to see if there are trend changes and decide 
by next meeting on how we will handle future shortfalls.   
 
Kim also gave a brief comparison review of income from contributions for 2016 ï 2018 to provide a trend 
analysis of funds and changes that may affect general and designated funds in the future.   
 
The meeting adjourned at 7:20 pm. Next meeting: July 9, 2019 @ 6:30 pm. 
 
Submitted by Chris Bartelt, Financial Secretary 

 





 



 

 

 

 

 


